
Additional support in North Tyneside
scaled back

Press release

Extra support deployed in North Tyneside on 20 May is being scaled back as
latest data shows local enhanced support has helped to slow the initial
spread of the Delta variant in the area.

From Tuesday 6 July guidance on taking particular caution when meeting anyone
outside a person’s household or support bubble and minimising travel in and
out of the affected areas will no longer apply in North Tyneside.

To continue to support this effort, everybody living and working in North
Tyneside is still strongly encouraged to continue following key behaviours
and actions to help reduce the spread of COVID-19. This includes Hands, Face,
Space and Fresh Air and making use of the free, twice-weekly rapid testing
offer. North Tyneside council will continue to work with other local
authorities across the North East to share learnings and best practice about
the extra support in place.

Importantly, all over-18s are advised to come forward for the vaccine as soon
as possible, and to get their second dose when able for the fullest possible
protection.

Health Minister, Lord Bethell said:

I want to thank residents and local leaders in North Tyneside who
have joined together to help protect their community against the
spread of the Delta variant.

Our vaccination programme is building a wall of protection – with
86% of the adult population now vaccinated with one dose –
alongside additional testing which is helping us manage the virus
and safely reclaim our lost freedoms.
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